RHSC Board Meeting May 11, 2010

In attendance: Kyle Eberts, Bob Hener, Marli Pinochet, Mike Kellick, Stephanie Evers, Pat Siciliano, Nanda Zimmerman, Anne Olshan, John Olshan, Anne Zaera, Curtis Casey

Meeting Commenced: 7:45 PM

Meeting started with interview of potential new member Kim F.  Kim likes the house, she is very active in several organizations and interested in being an active member.  She skied 5X this year.  It was stressed by RHSC that the first 2 years of membership are probationary and participation and good attitude and willingness to pitch in are stressed.  Feedback on the lodge?  Kim and her daughter love it and no tv is a plus.  Vote:  Unanimously approved for membership

Rule changes in the membership book:  New members must stay at the lodge 5X prior to being allowed to stay at lodge unaccompanied.  New members cannot qualify as a weekend or lodge coordinator until their probationary period (2 years) is over.  These rules are to be published in the skizette and the handbook.  Non-members cannot be certified as a weekend coordinators.  Being a coordinator is a BIG DEAL and there is a responsibility to all members and guests staying at the lodge.  Safety at the lodge is a high motivational point.   We discussed assigning a mentor for all new members.  

Discussion:  Changing the word "sponsor" to "mentor" on membership application and defining what is expected of a "mentor".  (Anne Zaera will write up the requirements for being a mentor and send out to get feeback)  Note:  Mentors must be full members not new members on probation and "mentor new member" will be added as a "volunteer" category on membership renewal forms.  Mentors will not bear financial responsibility for their mentees.

Discussion continued about streamlining the process of potential members submitting an application and the need for a member to facilitate and mentor applicants through the application process.

In effort to get more potential members interested, we need to re-communicate to membership the 1x ability to lock in and confirm visiting guests prior to 10 days.  Two exceptions to this rule include: Race Weekend and President's Weekend.  Re-communicate to membership and monthly coordinators.  This will also be posted in Skizette and put in the membership renewal packet.

Anne Olshan – presented several potential RHSC promotional fun gear/clothing options that may be of interest to RHSC members.  The RHSC crest/logo will be printed on each:

1-Champion sweatshirt w/logo $38.00 (no minimum)

2-Fleece Vest w/logo $35.00 (no minimum)

3-Flannel Pants w/logo $18.95 (must order 24 pcs minimum)

4-Wicking shirts w/logo $35.00 (no minimum)

There is a one time set-up charge $75.00 and a 1X charge of $25.00

Items may be made up for May 22nd so River Hillers can start ordering 

The idea is to promote the club

Spring Fling – May 22nd.  Food is planned for 80 people.

Next board meeting set for June 8th?

Bob Hener – suggested any outstanding invoices be submitted to John Swingler NOW

Anne Zaera – Norwalk Boat Club approached her and submitted phone and e-mail to settle up account.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM

